MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 28, 2014
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville  
 
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond       
       Township                                


Mayor Richard Boyd, R-Smithfield      
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline

Mayor Blair Closser, R-Yorkville

       Township





Dan Morgan, R-Brush Creek Township

Matt Parise, Secretary, R-Wintersville    


Sam Grafton, R-Island Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County    

Bryan Marcino, A-Island Creek Township 
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


John Danko, R-Knox Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


Richard Ricchetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Dorothy Blaner, R-Toronto 



Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
Mayor Justin Dudzik, R-Adena    



William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Frank Litva, R-Warren Township

Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz    



Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township
Trisha Painter, R-Dillonvale
                     

Gini Chandler, A-Wayne Township
Kelly Bauknecht, A-Dillonvale            


Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Connie Tice, R-Empire                          


Ken Stanley, R-Irondale         



STAFF        
John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction 



Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Mayor Charles Bannanio, R-Mt. Pleasant          
Richard Fender, Planner



Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria



Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Tiltonsville




OPENING OF MEETING:






President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF APRIL 23, 2014 MEETING








A motion was made by Dr. Wilson to accept the minutes of the April 23, 2014  meeting; seconded by Mayor Boyd; motion passed unanimously. 

President Fabian announced the Jefferson County Township Association is in the process of putting a class together which will be held on June 12, 2014 here at the Towers at 6:30 p.m.  There will be an attorney coming in from Columbus, Ohio who will speak about dealing with abandoned nuisance properties.  There will be a handout which will show the steps and time frames for dealing with nuisance properties.  A letter will be sent to everyone reminding them of the meeting.  The Villages will be able to follow the procedures as well.  There will be no cost.
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) - CT Consultants has refused to continue to work with us on this program since the county will not utilize their services on the CHIP Program.  We are now in the process of working out the details on a new approach.

USEPA Grant Application - There was an announcement by the USEPA today and our application was not awarded.  We applied for a $600,000.00 grant for Phase I and II studies, but were not successful.
Water and Sewer- We continue to work with Adena on their project.  We have drawn our administration money and the project should be completed by the end of August or beginning of September.

Land Use Plan – We are still looking for volunteers to implement  the Land Use Plan.  Please see Rich after the meeting he has sign-up sheets.

Land Bank – Rich will get into more detail on this.  The Director thanked our County Treasurer, Ray Agresta, Commissioners Maple and Graham for attending the organizational meeting held on May 21st.  A second meeting was held today and tomorrow the commissioners at their meeting will consider two actions, one is approving and authorizing the agreement and plan and the other is asking the chairman to sign the agreement.  This is preparing us to apply for funding ($500,000.00) to remove slum and blight in our county.

Clean Ohio – Again, Rich will report more on this.  We held a public hearing on May 5th at the Ohio Cold Rolling Facility in Yorkville.  The application is for $417,400.00 and is for an environmental assessment.  The Director thanked both the Village of Yorkville and Tiltonsville for their assistance. 

2013 CDBG Formula – Tomorrow, May 29th, at 9:45 a.m. at the commissioner’s meeting there will be a bid opening for the Village of Mingo Junction and the townships of Saline and Wayne paving projects.  It is not necessary that the entities attend the bid opening however, the three communities must attend a pre-construction meeting which has not been scheduled as of yet.
2014 CDBG Formula – On Thursday, May 29, 2014 at 10:30 a.m. the Second Public hearing is scheduled in the Commissioner’s Office. The communities which have expressed an interest are Tiltonsville (water line project); Steubenville Township (paving); and Bergholz (paving).  The amount of funding is $159,000.00 and the Director is asking for a representative from each of these communities and anyone else who is interested to attend.
Set Aside Grants – These will also be part of the Second Public Hearing to be held tomorrow morning at the Commissioner’s meeting.  Two communities have expressed interest in this grant.  The one which we submitted last year is Steubenville Township for $300,000.00 and the second is the City of Toronto (the Titanium Bridge) for $150,000.00.  A representative from each of these communities will need to be present at the public hearing also.

2014 CHIP –  This Monday, June 2nd at 11:00 a.m. a second public hearing will be held for our FY2014 CHIP grant in the Toronto Council Chamber (416 Street).  On May 9th we held a Housing Advisory meeting in Toronto.  About twenty people representing different agencies throughout the county were present.   Available tonight is a public notice and break down of the grant application.
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PLANNER’S REPORT


Today we had the second meeting of the Jefferson County Land Bank board to discuss the property policy for the land bank.  Last week the land bank board met to determine the organization’s bylaws and tomorrow the county commissioners have it on their agenda to pass the third and final resolution required to create the land bank.  Once the land bank is formed it will be eligible to apply for $500,000.00 in additional demolition funds through the Hardest Hit Fund.  The application deadline is July 31, 2014.

Next Monday, June 2nd the state Controlling Board is slated to approve $417,400 in Clean Ohio funding of the Phase II environmental site assessment at the Esmark steel mill site in Yorkville.  We should be getting the grant agreement next week and the work is slated to begin in July with the Phase II report to be completed in March 2015.


The Planner has assisted with maps and net effect statements for the 2014 CDBG application.


Matthew Knittel from the ODNR state floodplains program will be at the RPC offices for a Community Assistance Visit.  He will be reviewing our floodplain development permit format, the floodplain development permits which our office has issued as well as the county’s floodplains regulations.
FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the receipts at the end of April were $89,688.10 and the expenses were $52,898.12 leaving a balance of $36,789.98.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.  
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be June 25, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Litva to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

